Environmental Health Services April 27, 2009
Environmental Protection

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, California 94502-6577

Attention: Barbara Jakub

Ref: RO 2983, 925 Stanford Avenue, Oakland 94608
Local 1D RO0002983

Dear Ms. Jakub,

In reference to the certified letter dated Aprii 20, 2009, 1 am writing to confirm that the Willbett
Company, Incorporated, is the responsible party as defined by ACEH under 23 C.C.R Sec 2720.

In March 2008, the Willbett Company, under the guidance of Environmental Services Company,
Gribi and Associates took prompt action to remove one 1,300-gallon UST and one 425-gallon
UST, and one 650 gal AST, per a request by the City of Oakland to do so. All three tanks
contained heating oil used at the burner manufacturing facility onsite.

In accordance with Gribi and Associates recommendation, approximately 57 tons of over-
excavated soil from both UST locations were removed, and replaced with clean soil.

If there is any further information your office requires to close this site, please let me know,
I am happy to offer any help I can. Also, I really appreciate your follow up phone call to
clarify the requirements regarding the Notice of Responsibility that we received last week.

Sincerely,

Sue Rosenberg
Willbett Company, Inc.



